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Many thanks for responding to our year-end fundraising campaign. 
While the final tally is not yet completed as I write this, the generosity 
of our members and donorsðincluding many new donorsðgives Silver 
Spring Village a strong financial footing at the start of 2018. 

In the new year, the Village will continue to launch new activities for 
our members. For example, on January 24th, Village Board member 
Vern McLendon and I will launch a menôs brunch at the Tastee Diner. 
So far, six have expressed interest in attending. To sign up, members 
can go to the Village website, email programs@silverspringvillage.org, 
or phone the Village at 301-503-7401. The discussion topics will be   
determined by whoever shows up.  

Through the menôs brunch, Vern and I are looking forward to meeting 
and getting to know other Village members. The two of us became 
friends when Vern joined the board last year. After attending Tuskegee 
University, Vern had a 40-year career with the US Department of     
Agriculture and retired 12 years ago. As a new retiree, I have appreciat-
ed Vern sharing with me how he had mixed emotions at the end of his 
career and how he is keeping up with longstanding friends as well as 
making new ones. 

ñThe key to healthy aging is relationships, relationships, relationships,ò 
according to a story in the Harvard Gazette about the Harvard Study of 
Adult Development. Started in 1939, it is one of the worldôs oldest and 
longest continuous studies of adult life. This research also explains why 
members, volunteers, and donors support our Village: ñembracing 
community helps us live longer, and be happier.ò 

Best wishes for a happy 2018. 

                                                                            ðTony Sarmiento, President 

 

Enjoying the food and the company at 

our holidays party (see page 2)ðphoto 

by Tony Sarmiento 

 

Silver Spring Village is a  

nonprofit membership  

organization started in 2013 to 

help older residents living in or 

near zip code 20910. We 

strive to enable our members 

to stay engaged in their com-

munity and continue to live at 

home with support from  

neighbors and friends. 

http://www.silverspringvillage.org/
http://www.silverspringvillage.org/
mailto:info@silverspringvillage.org
https://silverspring20910.clubexpress.com/content.aspx?page_id=2&club_id=902719
https://news.harvard.edu/gazette/story/2017/04/over-nearly-80-years-harvard-study-has-been-showing-how-to-live-a-healthy-and-happy-life/
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Making Silver Spring a great place to age in place! 
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Progress Report    
 

 

Totals as of end of December 

¶ Members: 186 (88 full, 98  

associate)   

¶ Volunteers: 100 

 

Volunteer hours 

¶ October: 945 

¶ November: 811 

 

Volunteer help in October/

November 

¶ 131 rides 

¶ 97 friendly calls and visits 

¶ 60 requests filled including 

errands, medical note taking, 

technology help, meals,     

decluttering, and organizing  

¶ Telephone crew hours: 246   

 

A Better Vibe? 
 

As we do with the Village itself, we are making improvements to this 
newsletter: going to 6 pages, using larger fonts and photos, having a 
full page calendar, using a little more white space, and providing 
more content.  Let us know your thoughts and ideas at:                  
feedback@silverspringvillage.org. 

The Village SPARKLED this Holiday Season! 
 

The Village partnered with Silver Spring Town Center Inc. (SSTCi) to 
host a holidays SPARKLE event for seniors in the community.  The 
theme for the gathering was ñFood Memories Across Cultures,ò and 
what a food adventure it was!  Members and guests brought very spe-
cial dishes, and everyone sampledðand sampled again.  Village mem-
bers greeted guests, many of them from different cultures, with 

warmth, interest, and good cheer.  

After a welcome from SSCTiôs  Lisa 
Martin and Village President Tony 
Sarmiento, Jacqie Wallen, one of 
the Villageôs ñFounding Mothers,ò 
set the theme for our cross-cultural 
winter solstice celebrationðand 
provided the lovely and uplifting 
image that ñlight  follows darkness.ò 
Village members Pat Tyson and Ca-

rol Lite shared special holiday and food memories. They were joined 
by Montgomery Countyôs Ginny Gong, Reemberto Rodriquez, and 
Mimi Hassenein and community leaders An-
darge and Mesu Asfaw and Shaykh El Hadji 
Sall. While the food described was all very 
different (with origins in Chinese, Cuban, 
Egyptian, Ethiopian, Israeli, Senegalese, and 
local and midwestern US traditions), the im-
portance of bringing family and friends to 
the table was unmistakably central to the 
memories of all. 

Community partners were generous in 
supporting this event. TW Perry Hardware 
helped to make the Silver Spring Civic 
Center venue possible. Local restaurants 
contributed special holiday dishes, inclu-
ding doro wat from Abyssinia Restaurant,  
Cuban shredded pork from Cubanoôs, and 

potato latkes from Parkway Deli. Several panelists had made their 
own dishes, including Ginny Gongôs sticky rice and Mimi Hasseneinôs 
baklava. Thank you to the many hardworking volunteers and staff 
who made this event so successful!                              
                                                                                               ðMarcy Frosh                                                                                                                  
 

Top two photos by Tony Sarmiento, bottom photo by Debbie Billett-Roumell 

mailto:feedback@silverspringvillage.org.


 

 

Events Sampler 
 

Time flies when you are hav-
ing fun.  Since last issue, weôve 
been to movies, plays, and a 
ballet; discussed books and 
events; written memoirs and 
poetry; enjoyed fiber art and 
collage; gathered around the 
fireplace; and, of course, sam-
pled great local cuisine.  See 
our new full page calendar for 
what is coming up. 

www.silverspringvillage.org      (301) 503-7401    info@silverspringvillage.org 
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Giving BackðOne Stitch, Meal, and Story at a Time 
 

Village members in our new interest group the Charity Stitchers are 
making a variety of items to help needy individuals in the local area 
and beyond. Initially, theyôre making blankets for infants, children, 
and teens to contribute to Project Linus (a national organization that 
distributes handmade blankets to hospitals, shelters, and Head Start 
programs). The Stitchers also plan to create warm hats for soldiers in 
Afghanistan. Our crafty participants get together once a month to 
knit or sew (crocheters are welcome too). Theyôre having fun compar-
ing progress and socializing, while doing good.   

This is just one example of how our Village members are giving back.  
Other Villagers 
serve meals at 
Shepherdôs Table 
or read to children 
in Easter Seals 
programs.   

Members: Let us 
know if you want 
to get involved 
with any of these 
projects!    

Stitching for goodðphoto by Claire Maklan 

Silver Spring Village Pets 

It's probably no surprise that many Village members have 
pets who are like part of the family. Whether a pet is a ser-
vice animal and companion, like the sweet dog Blanche 
was, or just wonderful company, like the kitty named  
Tucson was, pets are beloved by their owners, and may 
become well-known by multiple Village members and   
volunteers. Some of these wonderful pets have welcomed 
Village members to their homes when Village activities 
are hosted by "pet parents." For instance, the dog Mira-
bella enjoys lots of extra attention when discussion 
groups are hosted in her ownerôs living room. Roscoe, a 
portly, orange tabby, joins the crowd when the Poker 
Dawgs meet. Dogs have been welcomed to Village events 
at pet-friendly locations, including Denizens Brewing 
Company and Veterans Plaza. Although regular pet care 
is not a Village service, there are circumstances when 
volunteers help with the temporary care of a 
member's pet. Let's get to know our  Village pets!  
Members are encouraged to send a picture of 
their pet, or pets, for inclusion on the Village web-
site. Use a subject line of ñPet photoò and the 
memberôs and petôs names and send to the Village 
email address.    

Top to bottom: Godiva, Phoebe, Roscoe, and two members                                       

Game On! 
The games group invites 
members for some game af-
ternoon fun. They play word 
games, password, and other 
fun, quick, and easy games. 
The group is meeting on Sun-
day, January 21,and Sunday 
February 11 (see page 4). 
Games are provided but new 
ones are welcome. As with 
other Village events, members 
can invite a friend to try out 
the Village; contact the Village  
to do so.   

Celebrating birthdays with two good-

lookinô 93-year-olds and a youngôunð

photo by Debbie Billet-Roumell 

Swapping books and sharing storiesð
photo by Erica Summers 
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